Access to College Facilities

Campus Facilities

As Medgar Evers College is a commuter school, there are no residences or dormitories on campus. Additionally,
there aren’t any off-campus student organizations. The College’s normal hours of operation are 7:00AM to 11:00
PM Monday to Saturday and 9:00 AM to 6:00 PM Sunday. College-issued identification cards must be on your
person any time you are on college property — this is also a University regulation. The college reserves the right to
refuse entry or remove anyone regardless of status for rule infractions or safety reasons.

Identification Cards

College and University policy require that you carry your validated college-issued identification card on your person
at all times while in our buildings or any City University controlled facility. It must be presented upon request by
any public safety or administrative agent of the University. These cards are the property of the College.

Guests

All visitors to the college are expected to comport themselves in a manner consistent with an academic environment.
Guests must sign in at the front Public Safety desk and show identification to the officer on duty. Guests are subject
to the lawful instructions of all members of the Security, as well as the Administrative staff. If a guest appears to
be intoxicated, refuses to follow procedures of producing identification or follow sign in procedures, entry to the
building will be denied.

Off-Hours Access

During non-business hours when the college is closed, entry to buildings is not allowed except with written
authorization.

Security Considerations Used in the Maintenance of Campus Facilities

The Facilities and Buildings & Grounds departments maintain college buildings. The college utilizes contractors
who help maintain the college’s fire alarm and fire suppression system, access control and CCTV systems. Any
conditions, which appear unsafe, should be directly reported to any security staff person, as soon as possible. An
automatic piped water-based fire suppression system is supplemented by numerous dry chemical portable fire
extinguishers. Public Safety/Security Officers patrol the building and grounds several times a tour, every tour, each
day of the year, All Public Safety staff carries mobile radios programmed through a repeater to enhance
effectiveness. The aforementioned devices are checked during guard tour building rounds and building perimeter
tours. Additionally, a special mobile radio located at the dispatch desk can communicate with any of the other
CUNY campuses, as well as the central office. Deficiencies should be reported to Public Safety for repait/service.

Weapons Policy

No one within the University community (including visitors), except Campus Peace Officers, pursuant to
authorization of the College President, shall have in his’/her possession a rifle, shotgun, firearm, or any other
dangerous instrument or material that can be used to inflict bodily harm on an individual or damage to a building
or the grounds of the campus.



